GLENBOIG PRIMARY SCHOOL PARENT COUNCIL MEETING

MINUTES OF MEETING – Monday, 3 September 2018
Present:
Kirsteen McDonald


- Chairperson


Angela Kiernan



- Vice Chairperson
Tracey Anderson


- Parent Member



Katrina Taylor



- Parent Member
Bernadette Sinclair


- Parent Member

Jonathan Godfrey


- Co-opted Member
Cat Calvert



- Adviser to Parent Council



Sally McCutcheon


- Visitor



Helen Macindoe


- Visitor
Welcome:  Kirsteen McDonald opened the meeting and welcomed everyone.
Apologies: Rev. Slater, Teresa Aitken.
Minutes of Previous Meeting: Angela Kiernan proposed and Bernadette Sinclair seconded. 
Matters Arising: None
Correspondence: Parent Council Training. Kirsteen McDonald said this was for Head Teacher posts. (Selection criteria). 
Head Teacher: Staffing and Classes

	Class
	Size
	Teacher
	Support Asst

	P1/2
	18
	Stephanie Lawson 
	Frances Benson

	P2/3
	18
	Lauren Nutt / Jill Carus
	Lynn Fulton

	P3/4
	20
	Helen McLaughlin
	Alison Morris & Marion Kiernan

	P4/5
	20
	Sarah Bain
	Ann Cairns

	P5
	20
	Lauren Mackay
	Catriona Pettigrew

	P6/7
	21
	Stephen O’Neill
	


Jean Thompson Senior Clerical Tuesday - Friday

Nancy Rutherford – Senior Clerical Monday, Clerical Assistant Tuesday, ASNA Wed – Fri

Helen Macindoe – Acting PT – Literacy support and Additional Support Needs

Gemma Mcgowan – Acting PT – Maths support and Non-Class Contact Time cover

PEF

Class Teacher – Lauren Nutt (Probationer)
Acting PT – Helen Macindoe

SIP

Has been approved BY NLC. Working on 3 areas this year.

· Maths and Numeracy

· Literacy

· Raising Attainment through Health and Well-being
Homework
Last year a survey of parents found that the homework was not liked. To work on improving this we would like to ask some Parent Council members and any member of Parent forum to play an active role in a working party to improve this area. In the meantime staff have come up with a format to ensure all classes (with the exception of P1) will be following the same format. This was discussed at length.
Out of Hours Learning

In order that we can provide a variety of opportunities for our children we are looking for parent volunteers to run lunchtime or after school clubs. These don’t need to be heavily planned clubs, they could be playdoh, construction, homework, reading etc. If you would be able to commit to some time to use a talent or provide supervision we would be delighted to have you.

We have engaged with a number of coaches to deliver activities for children. This is to ensure that we offer a variety of activities across all stages. Unfortunately we have to charge for these clubs, however at £1 per session we feel that it is still good value for parents and remains inclusive.

Golden Time

Golden time has been revamped. Children choose from a variety of activities to experience. These are offered by staff and the groups are mixed ages.

	Activity
	Staff Member(s)
	Stages

	Free play
	Miss Lawson
	P1-3

	Movers and Shakers
	Mrs Macindoe
	P1-7

	Board games
	Miss Mackay
	P1-7

	ICT
	Mr O’Neill
	P1-7

	Badminton
	Mrs McLaughlin
	P4-7

	Cooking 
	Mrs Benson & Mrs Cairns
	P1-7

	Balloon Modelling
	Mrs McGowan
	P1-7

	Lego 
	Mrs Bain
	P1-7

	Bookworm
	Miss Nutt
	P3-7

	Dance
	Mrs Carus
	P1-7


Committees

All children are represented on a committee. These are run on alternate Friday afternoons. Pupil Council meet once a month.

	Committee
	Staff Member(s)

	Health and Well-being
	Miss Lawson

	ECO/Playground
	Miss Nutt/Mrs Macindoe

	Sports
	Mrs McLaughlin/Mrs Carus

	Fundraising & Beatson
	Mrs Bain

	Fairtrade
	Miss Mackay

	Community
	Mr O’Neill

	Rights Respecting
	Mrs McGowan

	 Pupil Council
	Mrs Macindoe


Sports Award

This year we are building our evidence folder for the Sports Scotland Sports award. If children take part in any sporting activities, clubs or competitions please send in photographs etc.
Achievements

We will be celebrating children’s achievements throughout the year. If children have achieved something special they can bring it into school, earn points for their house and make it onto our achievement board.

Maths Week

Sumdog challenge – we want to win! Please have children on it at every opportunity!

Maths at home and in the environment tweets please.
RWI & Maths
Mrs Macindoe and Mrs McGowan are providing support in literacy and maths respectively.  This support is targeted to children’s needs based on assessments carried out at the end of year last session. As RWI is a new and very specific resource there will be a workshop for parents.

SLT

Speech and Language Therapy are providing some sessions for some on our pupils from P1-7 between now and November. Mrs Macindoe is also attending the sessions so that she is trained to deliver them to further groups of children.

Playground Leaders – P.6/7 pupils will be trained. Cat asked Parent Council to buy some tennis balls. Kirsteen McDonald said a wish list should be given to Parent Council of what is required.

Houses
Revamp is in process. Termly house activities. House points can be gained for out of school activities and playground achievements.

Vision, Values and Aims

A document was created at the August inset. We are looking for Parent Council’s input before putting it out to children and parents.

Live’n’Learn

The school is engaging with Live ‘n’ Learn to deliver the Growth Mindset message to staff, pupils and parents. Staff have already had one session on August inset. They will receive a further session from the trainer Jen before she delivers a workshop to parents. Jen delivers an assembly to P1-3 and then workshops to P4-7. 
Sally McCutcheon and Angela Kiernan volunteered for Staff/Parent working party (maximum of 10 on committee) for homework policy. There was a discussion about homework.

Kirsteen said the Parent Council could sponsor a school football team.

Angela Kiernan said her girls could run Dance Club.

Angela also offered to run a lunch time Texture Club with Play-dough etc.
Jonathan Godfrey was asked to put a tribute on Facebook telling parents what he got out of organising a lunch time club.

The schools Mission Statement was handed out.
Treasurers Report: 
Kirsteen reported a balance of £1060. Disco raised £195 and Gala Day raised £185.

A.G.M. – 4 vacancies. Letter to go out. Kirsteen said she was happy to stand again for Chair/Treasurer. If there are more than 4 names then it will go to ballot. There is also a vacancy for a Secretary. Angela Kiernan will continue as Vice-Chairperson.
Events – Dress Down Day – Friday, 20/9/18 

  Ladies Night - Friday, 4/10/18

              Sponsored Strike – Friday, 26/10/18

  Christmas Fayre – Thursday, 8/11/18 Kirsteen will contact stall holders – This was discussed at 

  length. Raffle prizes needed for Tombola etc.
  Carol Singing at Tesco – Friday, 7/12/18

              Christmas Jumper Day – Friday, 14/12/18

Parent Report: 
Homework – already discussed after H.T. report.
Police Presence at school – Kirsteen asked if Parent Council could help in any way. Cat said if parents are concerned they should contact her in the first instance. The school is doing it’s best and if parents wish to complain to the Authority they can. If a child leaves the school grounds then the Police have to be called. Head Teacher cannot chase a child outside the school grounds.

Co-opted Report: 
Jonathan Godfrey said the Camera Club has had a good year. He will be entering the photographs next week in the under 18’s category of the competition.

Rev. Dave Slater will be having an ‘open doors’ at church on Saturday from 10.00am – 3.00pm and on Sunday from 11.00am – 3.00pm. He would like exhibits/photos to be on display. There will be teas and coffees. Chaplaincy will be increasing assemblies to one per month. Some assemblies will be religious observance and others will be moral issues.
Kirsteen said the Community Centre has been awarded the full amount for the Life Centre. Community Centre will close but will try to continue until new venue is built overlooking the Loch. Sally asked if the cost of hiring the new venue will be increased. Is it for profit or to serve the community?

Kirsteen said the cycle club is now up and running.
A.O.C.B: 
Cat said her operation could be on 4/10/18 (although this has still to be confirmed) and she would be off. She is hoping to be off for just two weeks but it may be longer.
Date of next meeting & A.G.M:  Monday, 8th October 2018 at 6.45pm.
